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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-299
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the General Counsel
Date of Introduction: April 26, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: F, RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: April 28, 2016
Type of Action: Approval of legal settlement
Bill Summary: The bill approves a legal settlement between the City and the Florida Department of Juvenile Justice (DJJ) with respect to funding costs for secure juvenile detention by which the City agrees to voluntarily withdraw its pending litigation against the DJJ in recognition of a new juvenile justice funding formula approved by the Florida Legislature in its 2016 session. 
Background Information: The Department of Juvenile Justice and many of Florida’s counties have engaged in an on-going dispute for several years regarding the sharing of costs for secure juvenile detention between the individual counties and the state. Numerous counties, including the Consolidated City of Jacksonville, have filed suit claiming that the DJJ has overcharged counties for more than their defined statutory share of the detention costs over several years. In its 2016 session the Florida Legislature passed a law (Chapter 2016-152, Laws of Florida) amending the funding formula to provide that non-fiscally constrained counties (including Jacksonville) will pay 50% of the total actual costs for secure juvenile detention in a fiscal year and that those counties will not pay for other costs such the costs of juveniles being detained in fiscally constrained counties or being detained out-of-state. The 50% cost sharing formula shifts more of the funding responsibility from the counties to the state in the future. The counties that have lawsuits pending against the DJJ are withdrawing their challenges in light of the new funding formula. In February, while the bills were being debated in the Florida House and Senate, Mayor Curry sent a letter to Senator Jack Latvala, the Senate sponsor, pledging to request the City Council to approve a dismissal of the lawsuit should the Legislature approve the new funding formula. This bill fulfills that pledge.
Policy Impact Area: Juvenile detention cost-sharing with the State of Florida
Fiscal Impact: According to a Florida Association of Counties calculation, had the new 50/50 cost sharing formula been implemented for the current FY15-16, the City’s cost share for secure juvenile detention would have been reduced from $3,855,468.76 to $3,409,966.60, for a savings of $445,502.16.
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